
UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE 
Labor Rdations Department 

475 CEnfant Plaza SW 
Washington. W; M2604100 

Hr. Steven R. Smith 
Director, Labor Relations 
National Rural Letter 

Carriersr Association 
Suite 100 
1448 Duke Street 
Alexandria, VA 22314-3403 

Re: (see enclosed list) 

Dear Hr. Smith: 

On February 3, 1989, Andrea Wilson met with you in 
prearbitration discussion of the enclosed list of grievances. 

The issue in these grievances is whether the U . S .  postal 
Service violated the USPS,fNRLCA Agreement when establishing 
directs in rural delivery with no minimum number pieces .  

During the discussion, it was mutually aqreed that the 
following would represent full and complete settlement of 
these cases: 

When considering implementation or expansion of a 
directs program, all distribution functions should 
be carefully reviewed. Potential directs may exist 
in city, rural and post office box distribution. 
Directs with the greatest potential savings should 
be selected first. Directs should normally be 
reviewed periodically to ensure compliance with this 
policy. 

~dditionally, a review of the enclosed list of 
grievances regarding directs must be made and 
adjustments made where necessary to comply with this 
guideline. 








